Climate Change Advisory Committee

Summary of May 26, 2009 Meeting

The Climate Change Advisory Committee held its monthly meeting on May 26, 2009.   The meeting schedule, meeting materials, drafts of work plans and further detailed information is provided on the Committee web site http://www.depweb.state.pa.us/energy/cwp/view.asp?a=1532&q=539829.  The public is encouraged to post comments or questions for the Climate Change Advisory Committee or the Department by using an electronic mail portal available on the web site.  Comments received through this process will be compiled and forwarded to the CCAC for their consideration.  

  

During the meeting, the committee took action to approve the department’s proposed timeline which provides for the Draft Final Climate Change Action Plan to be completed on October 9 as required by Act 70 (2008).  The plan is to be delivered to the General Assembly and Governor and posted to the Committee web site. A 30-day public comment period and an additional 15 days for CCAC to review comments will follow.  The Final Climate Change Action Plan will be completed by December 18.  The final plan will incorporate both the public comments and committee comments.  Additionally, the committee voted to support Senate Bill 829 which seeks to amend Act 70 by extending the date for the climate change action plan by an additional three months and adds a requirement of 60 days for public comment.

   

The committee reviewed and discussed the public comments received for the Draft Impacts Assessment Report which is posted on the above referenced web site.  Notice of the report was published in PA Bulletin on April 18, announcing a 30-day comment period which concluded on May 18.  A conference call for the committee was scheduled for June 2 to continue discussion of the department’s comment and response document. The status of the work plans was discussed jointly by the subcommittee chairs and Center for Climate Strategy (CCS).  The subcommittees have held weekly conference calls to review, provide input and identify the parameters for analysis, for example: goals, data sources, assumptions, parties affected. 

 

The next steps for the committee are to provide continued input for the reduction strategies, known as work plans.  CCS will complete the technical and microeconomic analyses for each work plan over the next three weeks.  The subcommittees will then be scoring, or ranking, the work plans and make final recommendations to the full committee for approval.  The macroeconomic analysis of the action plan is the final task to be completed by CCS.  

 

 

 

